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ALUMNI NEWS
Valparaiso University School of Law

Vol. 6, Issue No. 2 December, 1984

MOOT COURT ADVANCES TO FINALS IN NEW YORK
President's Report

Dear Alumni,

This letter is being written immedi
ately following my return from the
annual homecoming weekend. This
weekend was extended for an extra day
for me to enable me to serve as moder
ator of your association's third annual
"Alternative Careers Day Seminar" held
on Thursday, October 4, 1984. Gail
Peshel of the Law School staff aggre
gated an excellent panel of persons rep
resenting a broad spectrum of legal
careers which do not necessarily in
volve the day-to-day representation of
clients in a courtroom or office setting.
The panelists were Brian Popp, '84, an
attorney with the accounting firm of
Arthur Anderson & Co.; Bill McMaster,
'83, an attorney with College University
Corp., an insurance holding company
located in Indianapolis; John Hoehner,
'74, an assistant U.S. attorney with the
U.S. Attorney's Office in Hammond;
Anne Gavagan, '82, an attorney with
Midwest Steel Corp. in Portage, Indi
ana; Nancy Vaidik, '80, chief deputy
prosecutor for Porter County, Indiana;
Lucretia Thornton, '82, in-house coun
sel for Gary Methodist Hospital; Randy
King, '74, a partner in the New York
law firm of Thacher, Proffitt and Wood,
specializing in admiralty law. The pro
gram was very well received by a group
of 25 students and I extend my profound
thanks to the panelists for giving so
generously of their time.
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Career Day speakers; (L to R) Nancy Vaidik,
'80; Lucretia Thornton, '82; and Brian Popp,
'84.

Career Day speakers: (L to R) Bill McMaster,
'83; Anne Gavagan, '82; John Hoehner, '74;
and Randy King, '74.

By virtue of being president of the
Alumni Association, I automatically be
come a member of the Board of Direc
tors of the University Alumni Associa
tion. On Friday, October 5, 1984 I at
tended this meeting as your representa
tive and made a presentation of our asso
ciation's goals and accomplishments
during the year. Dean McGovern re
ceived high commendations from the
Association and from the University
administration for his work during the
year on behalf of the School of Law as
well as the University.

On Saturday evening, October 6, fol
lowing the football game, the annual
dinner meeting of the members was held
at Strongbow's Inn in Valparaiso. At
tendance at the dinner meeting was ex
cellent. At that meeting special recog
nition was given to Frances Weaver, a
law graduate of the class of 1925 who
is currently residing in Valparaiso.

At the meeting, Dave McCain, the
Secretary of the Board and the Chair
man of the nominating committee, re
ported that the following officers had
been elected for the year '84-'85; Presi
dent, Albert W. Zimmermann; Vice Pres
ident, Barbara Young; Secretary, Dave
McCain, and Treasurer, Edwin Brown.
Dave also reported that the following
have been elected to the Board of Direc
tors: for one-year terms: Mary Squyres,
Jon Dilts, Robert Lee, and Donald Se-
berger; for three-year terms: Robert
Bowen, Rudy Kutansky, and John Lee.

Recognition was also given to those
members of the Board whose terms had

expired during the year 1984: Honorable
Alfred Pivarnik, Marie Failinger, Dick
Kippen, Herb Stride, Charlie Vaughn,
and George Carberry. The incumbents
re-elected for three-year terms were;
Richard Eynon, Peter Krentz, Wes Rat-
liff and Barb Young. The other incum
bents are James Roegge, Glenn Tabor,
Dennis Logan, Dave McCain, Ann Bow
man, Lowell Enslen, Ed Brown, Kathy
Evans, Dave Capp and Jackie Leimer.

At the annual meeting, Glenn Tabor,
'58, received the Valparaiso University
Alumni Service Award. This award was
presented jointly by myself and Presi
dent Robert V. Schnabel for Glenn's

(Continued on page 5)

Moot Court Team Advances
To Finals In New York

The regional rounds of the National
Moot Court Competition were held in
the Dirksen Federal Building in Chicago
on November 16. Twenty-seven teams
participated. Our Petitioner Team of
Mary Link, Doug Stebbins and Randy
Sego argued teams from DePaul and
Indianapolis Law Schools. Our Respond
ent Team of Craig Buche, Cassidy Fritz
and David Goodnight argued teams
from Northern Illinois and Notre Dame.
Both teams were included in the final
round of eight —which included our two
teams and one team each from: I.U.
Bloomington, Loyola, John Marshall,
Marquette, Northwestern and Wiscon
sin. Our Petitioner Team defeated De-
Paul and Indianapolis before being elim
inated by Northwestern. Our Respond
ent Team defeated Northern Illinois,
Notre Dame, John Marshall and I.U.
Bloomington. In the regional final, they
lost to Northwestern. Since the top two
teams advance to the finals, our Re
spondent Team and Northwestern Uni
versity will be among the 25-28 teams
participating in the national finals held
in New York. CONGRATULATIONS
and good luck in January!



Message From
The Dean
Dear Alumni and Friends,

The fall has been a very busy and
productive time at the law school. Both
the Indiana Court of Appeals for the
Third District and the Indiana Supreme
Court have heard oral arguments at the
School. Paul Cox delivered his profes
sorial inaugural lecture entitled "Rumin
ations on Statutory Interpretations in
the Burger Court." The following dis
tinguished speakers have lectured at the
School—Judge Hans Brydensholt of
Denmark, Professor Victor Rosenblum
of Northwestern University, Professor
Ray Brown from the University of Wind
sor Faculty of Law, Ontario, Canada,
and Randolph Winchester King, Jr., '74,
of Thacher, Proffitt and Wood, New
York. We have established a student

ATLA chapter at the law school, and the.
initial membership will make us the
largest ATLA student chapter in the
country.

Plans for the new building are pro
gressing rapidly. It is anticipated that
we will have groundbreaking for the
new facility in March and occupancy by
the fall of 1986.

The Board of Visitors has been re

activated and we had a very intensive
and upbeat meeting of the Board on Fri
day and Saturday, November 2 and 3.
The Board of Visitors is composed of the
following individuals: Richard W. Due-
senberg, chairman; William R. Heerman,
Sharon L. King, Robert J. Stroebel, Wil
liam Winterhoff, Warren Wyneken, Bar
bara A. Young, and Albert W. Zimmer-
mann. Their advice and guidance as to
the course of the law school and its ac

tivities were most helpful.
All in all, things are going quite well.

On behalf of the law school community,
best wishes for the holidays.

Peter J. McGovern, Dean

ESSAY WINNER —

John M. Evans, a second-year student,
has been awarded second prize in the
1984 Law Student Essay Contest of the
National Association of Administrative

Law Judges. His essay will be published
in their spring journal. The Essay Con
test was a nationwide contest with par
ticipation this year being the largest
ever, making for intense competition.

In addition to law school, John is a
mediator for the Education Employment
Relations Board and is working on a
publication encompassing all data col
lected since 1978 analyzing the impact of
intervention versus non-intervention

and its impact in a public sector of
Indiana.

Homecoming 1984

Dinner at Strongbow's

Clockwise, seated Law Alumni Board mem
bers Richard Eynon, John Lee, A1 Zimmer-
mann, Bob Lee, Bob Bowen, Judge Ratliff.
Not seated: Don Capp, SBA President and
Don Huiner, Development Director.

Judge William G. Conover & Barbara Young ^

John Dilts and Barbara Young during a break
in the Board meeting.

Clockwise: Law Alumni Board members
Bob Bowen, Judge Ratliff, Justice Pivarnik,
Jon Dilts, Don Seberger, Barb Young, Dave
Capp, Dean McGovern, Richard Eynon,
John Lee.

Homecoming Class
Reunions

Wondering what your former class
mates are doing now? The easiest way to
find out is to hold a class reunion.

Reunions provide an opportunity to
catch up with your classmates, renew
old friendships and make new contacts.
This year the Class of 1974 held their
10-year reunion over Homecoming
weekend.

The School of Law is happy to pro
vide help in planning reunions. Inter
ested people should contact Gail Peshel,
Director of Career Services and Alumni
Relations, for more information, class
mailing lists, and organizational assist
ance several months before a proposed
reunion date.



Faculty News

and Notes

L
Professor Seymour Moskowitz

Seymour Moskowitz has rejoined
our faculty as a full-time professor after
three years at Touro College School of
Law. He received his J.D. from Harvard
Law School in 1966. Mr. Moskowitz has

participated in such activities as the Con
necticut State Labor Relations Board,
the Program Committee of the Labor
and Employment section of the Connec
ticut Bar Association, consultant for the
N.Y.S. Legislative Task Force on Wom
en's Issues, and volunteer attorney for
the Connecticut Civil Liberties Union.
He was also a founder of Project Justice
and Equality, a law reform organization
which has long supervised clinical work
at the law school.

David R. Yoder

Clinic Adjunct Professor

David R. Yoder, a 1974 School of Law
alumnus and Executive Director of the
Legal Services Program of Greater Gary,
Inc., has joined the faculty as a clinic
adjunct professor. Mr. Yoder is a mem
ber of the ABA, the NLADA, the Michi
gan Bar Association, ISBA, Indiana Trial
Lawyers Association, Porter County Bar
Association, and Thurgood Marshall
Bar Association. He serves on the Indi
ana Civil Liberties Union Board of Di
rectors and Legal Panel, is Vice Presi
dent of the Indiana Legal Services State
Support Center Board, is a trainer for
various legal services corporation fund
ed programs including family law, pro
fessional work supervision and high
quality representation.

Professor Ivan Bodensteiner taught a
CLE program in Civil Rights with Pro
fessor Rosalie Levinson on October 5.
Professor Bodensteiner also taught CLE
Programs on Federal Court Litigation
in l oledo, Ohio, on October 17 & 18,
and in Detroit, MI, onNovember 14 & 15.

Professor Levinson gave a November
6 lecture on Politics and Religion for
ETC; was interviewed on November 28
by Kate McGovern for the Porter Cable
Program on Church & State; and will
publish her inaugural lecture, "Separa
tion of Church & State: And the Wall

Came Tumbling Down" in the Valpa
raiso Law Review in December. She also

lectured on Constitutional law in the

August Indiana Law Update which is
sponsored by the Indiana Continuing
Legal Education Forum.

Government Documents Librarian

Sally Holterhoff was awarded a grant
by the American Association of Law
Libraries to attend its annual meeting in
San Diego. She was program chairman
for a session on "Availability of Govern
ment Information On-line."

Professor Paul Brietzke will publish
"Public Policy; Contract, Abortion, and
the CIA" in the Valparaiso Law Review
and "Development as a Human Rite" in
the 1984 volume of Third World Legal
Studies. Professor Brietzke and Profes

sor Jack Hiller led a seminar in graduate
legal education for interested students
on September 27. On October 10 Pro
fessor Brietzke participated in a Stu
dent's International Law Society panel
discussion on South Africa. He attended

the African Studies Association confer

ence in Los Angeles, October 25-28, to
listen to papers presented, chair a ses
sion, and meet with other members of
the African Studies Review Editorial

Board. On November 29, Professor
Brietzke gave a brown-bag lunch talk
to University faculty on "The Ideologies
of Antitrust." He has also been invited

to present a paper to an American So
ciety of International Law Conference
in San Diego February 22-23.

Professor Jack Hiller participated in
the September 20-22 Association of
American Law Schools' workshop on
teaching public international law, inter
national business transactions and com

parative law in Chicago. He also gave a
talk to the Exchange Club of Valparaiso
on "Law, Language, Sports and Culture"
on November 6. Professor Hiller was

Session Chairman and participant in The
9th Symposium on Law and Develop
ment, "Education for Alternative De
velopment: Generating and Sharing
Knowledge of Law" which was held No
vember 8-10 at the University of Wind
sor in Ontario, Canada. Professor Hiller
has also published "The Law-Creative
Role of Appellate Courts in the Third
World" in Essays on the Third World
Perspective in Jurisprudence.

Law Librarian Tim Watts delivered a

short paper to the Fall, 1984 meeting of
the Ohio Regional Association of Law
Libraries on October 16. The title was
A Select Bibliography of Library Man
agement. Mr. Watts and Associate Law
Librarian Chris Kirkwood have au

thored an article entitled "Arthur J.
Goldberg: A Bibliography" which will
be published in Law Library Journal,
Volume 77 (1985).

Nancy Kohlhoff, Registrar, attended
the annual meeting of the Indiana Asso
ciation of Collegiate Registrars on Octo
ber 17-18 in West Lafayette.

Dean Peter McGovern has been ap
pointed to the Indiana Bar Foundation's
Projects Committee.

Professors Bruce Bemer and Richard
Stevenson held a seminar concerning ex
pert testimony of a chemist in cases in
volving possession of a controlled sub
stance for V.U. chemistry students.

Professor David Myers has been se
lected president-elect of the American
Agricultural Law Association.

Professor Philipp Brockington and
Morris Sunkel, '74, presented a Will and
Estate Seminar during the Gary Public
Teachers Conference.

Professor Paul Cox delivered his pro
fessorial inaugural lecture entitled "Ru
minations on Statutory Interpretations
in the Burger Court" on November 15.

Written materials, entitled
"Suits Against State and Local
Government for Civil Rights Vio
lations", from a CLE seminar pre
sented by Rosalie Levinson and
Ivan Bodensteiner are available

at a charge of $10.00 for alumni
and $15.00 for non-alumni. The
materials focus on litigation under
the general civil rights provision
from the perspective of both plain
tiffs and defendants, including the
elements of a prima facie case,
defenses and the type of relief
available.

To order, make checks payable
to: Valparaiso University School
of Law and return to: Gail Peshel;
Valparaiso University School of
Law; Wesemann Hall 10; Valpa
raiso, Indiana 46383.



Richard Duesenberg
First Visiting Practicing Professor

Richard W. Duesenberg, Senior Vice
President, General Counsel and Secre
tary for Monsanto Company in St.
Louis, MO, will be the School of Law's
first visiting practicing professor. Dur
ing the spring semester, Mr. Duesenberg
will be available for approximately one
week to provide insights to students on
an individual basis.

Richard Duesenberg

Chairman of the Board of Visitors of

the School of Law, Member of the Uni
versity Board of Directors and 1977 re
cipient of the Distinguished Alumni
Award, Mr. Duesenberg has his B.A.
(1951) and J.D. (1953) from Valparaiso
as well as an LL.M. from Yale (1956). He
has worked with the Monsanto Com

pany since 1971.
He is actively involved in activities

such as the American Bar Association,
American Law Institute, American So
ciety of Corporate Secretaries, Associa
tion of General Counsel, Missouri Bar
Association, St. Louis Bar Association,
American Judicature Society, Interna
tional Bar Association, Legal Advisory
Committee of the New York Stock Ex
change, Chemical Manufacturers Asso
ciation, The Great Plains Legal Founda
tion, The Southwestern Legal Founda
tion, The Corporation Law Review, the
Business Roundtable, the National Asso
ciation of Manufacturers, the National
Center for Administrative Justice, the
Administrative Conference of the United

States, the Practicing Law Institute, and
the Center for Public Resources.

In addition, Mr. Duesenberg has pub
lished numerous legal publications,
books, law review articles, and book re
views as well as given major addresses
and seminars on a broad range of sub
jects.

Judicial Clerkships
The trend of Valparaiso law graduates accepting judicial clerkships continues. 10% of
the Class of 1982 accepted clerkships and 7.6% of the Class of 1983 accepted clerk
ships. Although an official survey has not yet been taken of the Class of 1984, un
officially,11.7% have accepted clerkships. The Class of 1985 already includes people
who have accepted clerkships with the Fourth Circuit for the Eastern District of Vir
ginia, the Southern District of Illinois, the Northern District of Illinois, and the Indiana
Court of Appeals.

Present clerkships include:

Third Circuit Court of Appeals:
Justice Joseph Weis, Jr.

United States District Courts:

Northern District of Illinois;

Justice Hubert L. Will
Northern District of Indiana:

Judge Allen Sharp
Magistrate Gene B. Lee
Magistrate Andrew P. Rodovich '73

Eastern District of North Carolina
Judge Terrence Boyle

State Supreme Courts:
Indiana

Justice Alfred J. Pivarnik '51

Michigan
Justice James L. Ryan

Indiana Court of Appeals:
Judge William G. Conover '51

Judge George B. Hoffman, Jr. '51

Judge Wesley W. Ratliff, Jr. '50

Judge Robert H. Staton

Judge Patrick D. Sullivan

State Circuit and Superior Courts
Alaska

Superior Court
Indiana

Allen County Superior Court

Michigan
30th Judicial Circuit

New Jersey
Superior Court

— Kenneth R. Bruce '83

— George W. Terrell, Jr. '84

— Colleen D. Gunder '82

— Anthony G. Genakos '82
— Gwen R. Rinkenberger '84

— Rocco J. deGrasse '84

— Robert James McCune, Jr. '82
— Colleen Mary Crandall '83

— Jeanne A. Van Egmond '84

Kevin L. Scionti '82

Patricia L. Marshall '83

Gary L. Calhoun '84
• Keith A. Peterson '83

Joseph J. Jensen '84
John F. Hurlbut '84
Brian J. Hurley '84
Debra M. Williamson '82
Allison J. Nichol '84
Katherine A. Cornelius '84

— Stacey Saunders '84

— Douglas E. Ulmer '83
— Frances C. Gull '83

— Tonatzin Alfaro-Garcia '82

— Frank A. Lattal '83

The Indiana State Bar Association awarded $1000 scholarships to Valparaiso University School
of Law students Cathy Hurlbut and Randy Dessau.



Courts Hear Oral Arguments

in Law School

Recently the Supreme Court and the
Appellate Court of Indiana heard oral
arguments in the School of Law Court
room.

On October 29, the Appellate Court
heard arguments in the cases of State
Farm Life Insurance v. Fort Wayne Na
tional Bank, a case involving the alleged
negligent preparation of a life insurance
policy; and Taylor-Chalmers v. Board of
Commissioners of LaPorte County, a
case involving inverse condemnation
without physical control of the land.
Judges William P. Gerard, George B.
Hoffman and Robert H. Staton pre
sided over the arguments and answered
questions from the audience following
the arguments. Afterwards, there was a
reception in the main lobby.

The Supreme Court heard arguments
on November 8 on the case of Cha, et al.
V. Warnick. This was a challenge to the
constitutionality of the Medical Mal
practice Act of Indiana as it is applied.
Justices Richard M. Givan, Dixon W.
Prentice, Robert O. DeBruler, and Alfred
J. Pivarnik heard the arguments and
answered the audience's questions after
the presentation. A reception followed
in the lobby.

The School of Law would like to

thank the members of both the Supreme
and Appellate Courts for taking the
time to travel to Valparaiso. Attending
the oral arguments and being able to
ask questions provided a unique learn
ing experience for the students who
greatly appreciated the opportunity.

Law Review

The Valparaiso University Law Review is entering its 19th year of publication.
During this year we hope to enlist the support of many alumni who have not yet had
the opportunity to subscribe. Your support can be given by participating in one of
our patron programs or simply by subscribing to the Review.

Our sincere thanks.
The Editorial Board

Name

Address..,.

City., . State . Zip

..Please enter my name as a LIFE PATRON.

I have enclosed a check for $500.00 as full payment.

I have enclosed a check for $250.00 as partial payment. Please
notify me next year for the final $250.00 payment.

(The individual and firm names of LIFE PATRONS are listed in
all future issues of the Review. In addition, LIFE PATRONS re
ceive a LIFE PATRON CERTIFICATE}.

Please enter my name as a BENEFACTOR for Volume 19 of the Review.
Enclosed is a check for $100.00. (The individual and firm names of BENE
FACTORS are listed in the Review. In addition, BENEFACTORS are issued
a BENEFACTORS CERTIFICATE;

Please enter my name as a CONTRIBUTING PATRON. Enclosed is a check
for $50.00. (The individual and firm names of CONTRIBUTING PA
TRONS ARE LISTED IN THE Review).

Please enter my name as a SUPPORTING PATRON. Enclosed is a check
for $25.00. (The names of SUPPORTING PATRONS are listed in the
Review).

Please enter my name as a REGULAR SUBSCRIBER for Volume 19 of the
Review. Enclosed is a check for $16.00.

*NOTE: Subscriptions and Contributions to the Review are tax deductible to most
members of the legal profession. Life Patrons receive a subscription for life
to the Review while other patrons receive an annual subscription.

President's Report
(Continued from page 1)

many services to the University over the
years including, most recently, serving
as Co-Chairman of the School of Law

campaign in "The Crusade for Valpa
raiso University."

:». . y,-. ! I

Glenn Tabor, '58 accepting Valparaiso Uni
versity Alumni Service Award from Law
Alumni President, Al Zimmermann, '61.

The University will present a similar
award to my predecessor, Wes Ratliff,
on November 13, 1984 at the Columbia
Club in Indianapolis. It is anticipated
that this presentation ceremony will be
attended by Wes' colleagues on the Indi
ana Court of Appeals and the Supreme
Court of Indiana along with many mem
bers of the Indiana Bar and friends.

Some of the projects for the upcom
ing year which were approved by the
Board of this Association are:

1. Complimentary coffee at exam
time for students.

2. The annual spring dinner for grad
uating seniors.

3. The placement brochure.
4. The new directory.
5. Receptions at various seminars

and/or bar associations to im

prove the image of the School of
Law and this Association.

Albert W. Zimmermann, President
School of Law Alumni Association

The Alumni News, a service of the
Valparaiso University Law School
Alumni Association, is published
quarterly for alumni and friends.

Inquiries should be addressed to:
Gail Peshel

Director of Career Services

and Alumni Relations

Editorial Assistants: Eva M. Shoe
maker and Irma U. Reinumagi

Circulation; Jeffrey W. Herrold



ABA/LSD

Four V.U.L.S. students attended the
American Bar Association/Law Student
Division (ABA/LSD) October round-
table which was held in Madison, WI.
Workshops on membership and pro
grams were held in an effort to help each
law school implement the goals of the
ABA/LSD.

Representing Valparaiso were Russell
Lewis, third-year student and reappoint-
ed ABA/LSD Liaison to the Section of
Legal Education and Admissions to the
Bar; Mary Nims, 2nd-year representa
tive; Elisa Dougherty, Ist-year repre
sentative; and Vicki Battle-Cashwell,
second-year student representing
BALSA. Debbie Schavey, Assistant to
the Lieutenant Governor of Communi
cations for the 7th Circuit was unable
to attend.

Mary Nims serves the ABA/LSD as
the 7th Circuit Coordinator of the Ad
ministrative Law Judge Program. The
goal of this new program is to provide
students with information about admin

istrative law hearings. It is divided into
3 sections: speaker's bureau, hearings,
and internships. Planning for the sec
tions is now under way. The speaker's
bureau will help in coordinating presen
tations by administrative law judges at
law schools in their areas of expertise.
The hearings section will serve to pro
vide administrative law mock-hearings
at law schools. Students will have a
chance to participate by writing and
recommending orders which the admin
istrative law judges will critique. The
internship facet of the program will pro
vide judicial internships with adminis
trative law judges.

Alumni News and Notes

1917

Clyde A. Patterson, retired Texaco lease
records supervisor, was 90 years old on
October 26. He resides in Tulsa, OK.

1939

P. Jack Foersterling, former Trust Invest
ment Committee Chairman of Chicago
Title and Trust Co. and retired Senior

Vice President and Director of Lincoln

National Investment Management Co.,
is currently engaged in managing invest
ments. He is also director of four pub
licly owned Mutual Funds.

1950

Paul F. Nieter has relocated his law prac
tice to Lincoln Corporate Square in Fort
Wayne, IN. The firm also has an office
in Fremont, IN.

Hon. Wesley W. Ratliff Jr. of the Indiana
Court of Appeals, past president of the
Law Alumni Association, received the
Alumni Achievement Award at the No

vember 13 reception in the Indianapolis
Columbia Club. Host and presenter was
current law alumni president Albert W.
Zimmermann, '61.

1951

Supreme Court Justice Alfred J. Fivarnik
judged the final and semi-final rounds of
John Marshall Law School's third annual
Benton National Moot Court Compe
tition.

1955

Tony J. Cefali, who has completed 21
years as the first elected city judge of
Hobart, IN, has been elected president
of the Indiana City and Town Court
Judges Association.

"J. •• i:

i

1958

Indiana Sen. James Butcher has been
elected to the American Legislative Ex
change Council's board of directors. He
has been the group's state chairman for
the last two years. ALEC, based in
Washington, DC, is the nation's oldest
and largest individual membership or
ganization of state legislators and con
gressmen. It provides research and legis
lative analysis for members and serves
as a liaison between lawmakers and the

business community and between state
and federal governments.

1967

David Kundert has been promoted to
President and Chief Executive Officer

of the Marine Trust Co., N.A., in Mil
waukee, WI. He was previously the Sen
ior Vice President and Chief Operating
Officer.

1969

Doug Roller, former Chicago Strike
Force chief for the Department of Jus
tice, is setting up shop in Chicago.

Dennis Hoover and wife Medi, Class of
1976, have relocated their law practice
to Monticello, IN.

1971

Darlene Wanda Mears, Senior Judge of
the Superior Court of Lake County, Ju
venile Division, was recently inducted™
into the Lake County Women's Hall of
Fame. She was also appointed Indiana's
"Lead Judge" in a National Child Ad
vocacy Project. The project, entitled
"Permanent Families for Abused and

Neglected Children," is a cooperative
agreement between the National Coun
cil of Juvenile and Family Court Judges,
the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delin
quency Prevention, and the U.S. Depart
ment of Justice.

1972

Karen L. Hughes has been elected to the
Porter County Council.

1975

Mary Rudasics-Harper has been elected
Judge of County Court 2, Portage, IN.

Clorius Lay was appointed to Indiana's
Enterprise Zone Board by Governor
Orr. He is a former Assistant County
Attorney and served as Campaign Man
ager for Calumet Township Trustee
Dozier T. Allen, Jr. The Enterprise Zone
Board is responsible for choosing zone
sites in Indiana.

1976

Suzann M. Olson has formed a new part
nership in St. James, Minnesota, named
Sunde, Olson, Nelson & Kircher.

(continued on page 7)Judge Ratliff and Justice Pivarnik



Alumni News continued
1977

Alwin Tamosius is doing sub-contracted
work for American law firms from his
home in Leicester, England. He plans to
establish a practice in London or on the
Continent. He is also currently winding
down activities in the Cayman Islands,
merging or selling two insurance com
panies that he helped form, develop and
manage. He has not explained why he
is leaving the sun, sand and skin diving
of that glorious tax haven for the fog of
England, but those who share his long
standing Anglophilia understand.

1979

Dierdre Burgman has left the firm of
Dewey, Ballantine, Bushby, Palmer &
Wood to obtain her LL.M. from Yale

Law School this fall. Prior to her asso

ciation with the Wall Street law firm.
Dee taught at the Law School and also
clerked for the Chief Judge of the Indi
ana Court of Appeals, Paul H. Buchanan.

1980

Nicholas M. Bazan was married on Sep
tember 15 to Brenda Wayne Bazan, a
certified public accountant presently
employed by Touche-Ross in Houston.

Greg Vega announces the July birth of
daughter Brenna.

1981

Lori McLario Melchert was married to

Dr. RandalUG. Melchert on June 23.
They reside in Menomonee Falls, WI,
where Lori continues as an associate
with the Law Offices of John J. McLario.

Mark Bates has been appointed Assistant
Administrator for the Indiana Supreme
Court.

Richard Norman has opened a general
practice office in Spencer, IN.

Rochelle Moody has been elected Presi

dent of the Thurgood Marshall bar asso
ciation.

Jeffrey Eggers has been elected Superior
Court Judge of Johnson County, IN.

1982

Roland Meisner was recently promoted
to Captain, U.S. Army. He will be as
signed to Fort Riley as Assistant Staff
Judge Advocate specializing in criminal
law and legal assistance to military per
sonnel and dependents.
Daniel Banina has been appointed Chief
Deputy Prosecuting Attorney for Frank
lin County, Indiana. He and wife,
Helene, live in Laurel, Indiana, and Dan
practices in Brookville.

1983

Dean Colvin has left the Indiana Attor

ney General's Office and is now asso
ciated with Krammer and Murphy, P.C.
in South Bend,

Paul A. Vance and wife, Beth, announce
the August 20 birth of their second
daughter, Lauren Ashley. The Vance
family resides in Tonawanda, NY.

Tom Hamilton is associated with the

Elkhart firm of Daniels, Sanders &
Pianowski.

1984

James R. Engelman, recently admitted
to the Indiana and Illinois bars, is asso
ciated with the firm of Fellheimer, Fell-
heimer, O'Dell and Travers, Ltd. in
Pontiac, Illinois.

Diane Quinn is associated with Dreyer,
Foore, Streit, Furgason and Slocum, P.A.
in Aurora, IL. She is engaged to be mar
ried to Russ Erickson, a commercial
artist.

Michael Graf is associated with Kitch,
Suhrheinrich, Saurbier & Drutchas, a
quickly expanding medical malpractice
firm of approximately 60 located in
Detroit, MI.

IIM MEMORIAM

1910

Hon. John E. Miller, of Fort Smith, Ark.
is deceased. He served in the U.S. House
of Representatives 1931-37 and Senate
1937-41 and was appointed U.S. District
Judge for Western Arkansas in 1941.

1911

John H. Kelley, of Portland, OR, is
deceased.

1919

Victor W. Godfrie, who resided in Rocky
River, OH, died on January 17, 1984.

1927

Hubbard L. Methvin died May 31 after
five years of pronounced Alzheimer's
disease. He practiced law, served as
Poinsett County Prosecuting Attorney,
and served 20 years as Municipal Judge
in Truman, Ark.

1935

Norman Kiesling, retired Cass County
Circuit Judge who resided in Logans-
port, died at the age of 72. He served
24 years on the bench, was a member
of the St. James Lutheran Church, the
Elks, American Legion, the Council on
Crime and Delinquency, the Cass Coun
ty Bar, the American Judicature So
ciety, the Indiana Judges Association,
the Cass Council for the Retarded, and
the Red Cross.

1962

Bernard J. Petrie, who resided in Mun-
ster, IN, is deceased.

1965

William E. McKenna, of South Bend,
IN, passed away June 4, 1984.
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We're interested in news of career advancement or change,
professional accomplishments or activities, awards, marriages,
births, change of address, or any other news item you would
like to share with us.
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Zip Code Please return to the Valparaiso University School of Law,
Valparaiso, Indiana 46383, to the attention of the Editor,
School of Law Alumni News.
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SEEGERS LECTURES

March 26 & 27, 1985

"A Moralistic Case for Amora/istic Law'

delivered by

D. NEIL MacCORMICK

Regius Professor of Public Law
University of Edinburgh, Scotland

Interested persons will be given an opportunity to ask questions,
make comments, and otherwise discuss the lecture topic with
Professor MacCormick during a seminar which will be held after
the second lecture.
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